

VENTURA COUNTY SHERIFF'S OFFICE 2014 JUN 17 AM 8: 27

GEOFF DEAN Sheriff

GARY PENTIS Assistant Sheriff

STEVE DE CESARI Assistant Sheriff

FAX (805) 645-1391 800 SOUTH VICTORIA AVENUE, VENTURA, CA 93/09/ PHPAE(18)5/4/2380 DURI IC DEFENDED

To:

Michael McMahon, Chief Deputy Ventura County Public Defender's Office 800 S. Victoria Avenue Ventura, CA 93009

June 16, 2014

Dear Mr. McMahon:

I received your letter to Sgt. Dave Lareva requesting the current protocol in place regarding the Ventura County Sheriff's Office response to ICE detainers for inmates in custody in our jail facilities. Subsequent to the recent Federal Court ruling, U.S. District Court, Miranda-Olivares v. Clackamas County, Case No. 3:12-cv-02317-ST, issued April 11, 2014, The Ventura County Sheriff's Office no longer detains inmates solely on ICE detainer requests. This protocol was put into place on June 1, 2014. Our protocol includes the following steps:

- Time/Date stamp ICE detainer requests.
- Mark the detainer request with a slash through the document and do not book the inmate.
- Place detainer request in the inmate's custody file.

Please feel free to call or write with any additional questions on this subject.

Sincerety

Captain Ron Nelson

Ventura County Sheriff's Office **Detention Services Division**